
COMMISSION ON AGING AGENDA
The City of Stoughton and the Stoughton Area Senior Center, at
248 W. Main will hold a meeting of the Commission on Aging on
Tuesday, August 4, 2009 at 10:00 a.m. The meeting will take place in the
Stoughton Room, Upper Level .This is an open meeting.
Agenda:

1. Call Meeting to Order
2. Approve Minutes from July 7, 2009 Meeting
3. Compliments/ Concerns
4. Comments by the Director
5. Comments by Assistant Director
6. Township Meeting Update
7. Review Proposed 2010 Budget
8. Strategic Plan: Decide on a Timeline to Begin
9. Review/Assign COA Committee Appointment
10. Review Senior Center Policies:

a. Day Trip
b. Research
c. Illness/Accident Procedure

11. Senior Center Models: Sharing of Innovative Ideas
12. Research Project to Look at Other Senior Centers
13. Committee Reports:

Public Relations: Kay Davis
Finance:
Program and Evaluation: Mary Onsager

14. Adjournment

Packets Sent to Commission on Aging Committee:
Kay Davis Larry Weise Kelli Krcma
Mary Onsager Jeanne Schwass-Long Charlotte Snow
David Bacon Lorraine Hawkinson Don Mix
Edna Cloutier Betty Thompson
CC/Email: Council Members Tamarah-Agenda

Donna Vogel Departments Heads Pili-(Meeting Minutes
Senior Center Staff Ross Scovotti approved from prior month)
HUB-Newspaper City Attorney

CC: Standing Committees:
Greg Vodak- Finance Gail Wollenzien- Public Relations
Marlene Bierman- Public Relations Basil Sadler- Public Relations
Bill Majerle- Public Relations Pam Hewitt- Program & Evaluation
Marilyn Granrud- Program & Evaluation Judy Olson- Program & Evaluation
Ruby Cabibbo- Finance

Note: An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the council.
“IF YOU ARE DISABLED AND IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE, PLEASE CALL
873-6677 PRIOR TO THIS MEETING”





COMMISSION ON AGING MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, July 7, 2009


Stoughton Room, Stoughton Area Senor Center


Present: Edna Cloutier, Kay Davis, Lorraine Hawkinson, Kelli Krcma, Don Mix, Mary Onsager,
Jeanne Schwass-Long, Larry Weis Staff Present: Cindy McGlynn, Hollee Camacho
Absent & Excused: David Bacon, Betty Thompson Guest: Ruby Cabibbo


Call to order: J. Schwass-Long called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.


Minutes of June 2, 2009: Moved by D. Mix, seconded E. Cloutier, to approve minutes;
passed unanimously.


Compliments & Concerns:
 No canoe rental due to lowering of river level.
 Wireless internet signal is low, base may need to be moved downstairs.
 L. Hawkinson commented on how nice last month’s Low Vision lunch outing was.


Director Comments: Cindy McGlynn
 Discussed letter that was forwarded from a participant from the North Eastside Senior


Coalition regarding Dane County Human Resource Dept.’s expected cuts to funding
case management. Cindy is encouraging anyone who would like to contact our local
Co. Supervisor Donna Vogel, or the Co. Executive Kathleen Falk. Through the years
the county’s financial support to CM has decreased significantly. In the beginning
CM outreach was completely supported by the county. Currently, of the Senior
Center’s CM budget of $148,000, the Center receives $37,000 from the county. The
complete withdrawal of Co. funds to CM would mean a cut in what services we
would be able to provide. In order to avoid this potential loss, the Senior Center will
consider enacting fees for CM services. Case Managers coordinate services to assist
individuals in living independently in their home and prevent/assist with crisis
situations. CM services are much lower in cost when compared to the alternatives of
private case management and nursing home placement.


 Work on the City/Center budget will begin this month. A very tight year is expected.
Staff must be innovative and resourceful; besides funding for staff there is not many
other areas to cut funding. Since the Center is currently at its limit, a loss in any staff,
means a loss in services. From a City Council perspective, L. Weiss stressed that it is
very unlikely for departments to have any increases; in fact there will be cuts.


 The full-time case management position to replace Rachael Thompson was approved
by the City’s Personnel Committee and will be up for approval from City Council
July 14, 2009. Due to the hiring process, it may be 1 -2 weeks before the position can
be filled. We currently have 1.5 full time case managers doing the work of 2.5 full
time case managers. In the meantime, unless a person is in a crisis position we are
putting new referrals on a waiting list.


 Individuals representing the City of Stoughton and Town of Albion are needed to
serve on the COA. Please contact Cindy or the Mayor if you have a nominee.







Assistant Director Comments/Annual Report: Hollee Camacho
 We have hired Ann Sawyer to fill Audrey Hermanson’s part-time receptionist


position. She will be working Thursday afternoons and Fridays.
 Updating the Senior Service Guide; re-formatting for printable online resource sheets.
 Distributed a list to provide or update COA members’ email addresses.
 The City and Center’s website has a new look! www.ci.stoughton.wi.us/senior
 The Caregiver Support Group has a new meeting time: 2nd Thursday, 2:00 PM.
 Parkinson’s Support Group attendance has increased considerably.
 H. Camacho is working on a Senior Center policy handbook; will have three policies


for COA review in August.


Information Sharing for New Members/Results of COA Evaluation
 New Members: Charlotte Snow, City of Stoughton; Betty Thompson, Rutland.
 C. McGlynn distributed the COA bylaws and a flow chart illustrating the Center’s


chain of command. Staff will bring issues to the COA for review; work from there
goes to the City’s Community Affairs/Council Policy Committee, then to City
Council for approval.


 All hiring of staff goes through the City. However, a COA member is asked to assist
with interviews.


 H. Camacho distributed handouts on team-building and group agreements from a
recent workshop on meeting facilitation and asked for feedback on the evaluation
results from the retreat. K. Davis recommended coming up with a timeline for the
next strategic plan; with new members on board it would be a good way to reestablish
goals. C. McGlynn stated the only issue is the cost of finding a facilitator.


 In regards to the COA’s evaluation of itself, McGlynn said the comments on what we
can do better should be at “the front of our folders”, because this is what will make us
better. She also reiterated that if anyone has questions outside of the meeting, please
do not hesitate to contact her.


Township Meeting
 A meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 9, 2009 at 5:00 PM to discuss a formula


for the City and surrounding townships to share in some of the Senior Center’s
operation costs.


 The process has been delayed since April. Some townships have been unwilling to
provide us with the population of their residents in the Stoughton School District, so
the results of how the proposed formula will affect each township are still unknown.
It is presumed that some will be asked to give more than in past years. While Dunn,
has been continually increasing their donation through the years, the formula will
actually suggest they give less.


 C. McGlynn is sympathetic to the fact that townships are responsible for assisting
with the support of other nearby senior centers especially in the tough budgetary
climate. She is simply working towards a fair compromise that will be a win-win for
all parties, and in turn, the community as a whole.


 L. Hawkinson indicated the need to better advertise our services to township
residents. C. McGlynn mentioned all townships have been cooperative with allowing
us to place flyers at the town halls and in their newsletters when possible; however,







more advertising should be put in shopper ads.


Research Project to Look at other Senior Centers
 Distributed a list of examples of different Senior Center models, along with a sign-up


sheet. Based on discussion at June’s meeting, members have agreed to research
different centers in the State or Nation and report back on any innovative news.


 C. McGlynn stressed that the COA is the “eyes and ears” for the Center, and can
members can help staff greatly with feedback on how to be more inviting to seniors.


 In addition to the distributed list, members may also use the binder of area center
newsletters as well as NISC’s monthly bulletin for their research.


 Besides August, a member is signed up for each meeting through the end of the year.
If anyone would like to present at Augusts meeting please contact H. Camacho.


Committee Reports:
Public Relations: Kay Davis
 Postponing meeting this summer.
 Next meeting Thursday, August 20, 2009 at 11:00 AM. The group will review their


current compiled action plans and determine the next plan of action.


Finance: Cindy McGlynn
 Laurie Sullivan, the City Finance Director, and a representative from the Stoughton


Community Foundation will attend the next meeting.
 Next meeting Wednesday July 8, 2009 at 9:00 AM.


Program and Evaluation: Mary Onsager
 Postponing meeting this summer.
 D. Mix shared his experience with participating on a panel for a High School U.S.


History class on the Great Depression; he received a nice thank you from the
students and would love to participate again. Please contact M. Onsager or Senior
Center staff if you would like participate in the upcoming school year.


 Next meeting: Thursday, August 13, 2009 at 10:00 AM. Group will review evaluation
process; and determine next plan of action.


Meeting Adjourned: Moved M. Onsager, seconded by D. Mix to adjourn the meeting.
Carried unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 11:00 AM by J. Schwass-Long.


Next Meeting: Tuesday, August 4, 2009 at 10:00 a.m


Agenda Items for next month:
 Review/Assign COA Committee Appointment
 Review Proposed 2010 Budget
 Senior Center Models: Sharing of Innovative Ideas?
 Strategic Plan: Decide on a Timeline to Begin
 Review Senior Center Policies: 1) Day Trip 2) Research 3) Illness/Accident Procedure





